S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 1st September 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Gerrard, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr M Narborough and Mrs D Gotts 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 11th August 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Clapham with two abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Gerrard explained that he knew the daughter of Mr Moore who lives at 41 Barsham Drive.
4. To receive questions from the public: None present. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/01160/O
Land South of Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Site development proposal for 2 dwellings at Land South of Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane

Mrs Kirby explained that she had spoken to Mr Kirk who lives adjacent to the proposal site.

He had indicated that he was unhappy with the proposal as it would put a strain on the shared driveway and he was concerned that emergency vehicles would have difficulty accessing the site.

Mrs Kirby explained that Mr Kirk would be sending a letter directly to the Borough Council outlining his concerns.

Members discussed the application fully.

Decision - Support the Application

The Parish Council is concerned about the condition of the road with extra usage and potential need for emergency vehicles to have free access.

14/00878/F

39 Barsham Drive, South Wootton

Demolition of existing garage and construction of two storey extension and side garage.

All members confirmed that they had seen a copy of the objections to the application submitted by Mr Moore from 41 Barsham Drive.

Members noted each of the points raised and discussed the application fully. 

Decision - Support the Application

14/01240/F

1 Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton

Proposed rear extension to dwelling and detached garage

Decision - Support the Application

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

14/00910/F

12 Pretoria Grove, South Wootton.

Two storey extension
Mrs Cornwell informed members that this application has been “reduced” and relates solely to the two storey extension. It no longer includes a detached shed element. This is because a tree report identified tree removal (TPO) would be required in the area of the proposed shed. The Borough Council felt that the trees should be retained.

14/00066/TPO

5 Melford Close, South Wootton

T1 Pollard Ash Tree at 7 metres in height retaining some shape in main stems.

14/00959/F
14 Ebble Close, South Wootton.

Extension to dwelling following removal of existing garage.
14/00982/F
The Dene, Bramble Drive, South Wootton.

Extension to front of dwelling

Mrs Cornwell informed members that application number 14/00929/F, Chelwood, 172 Grimston Road, South Wootton – New extension to rear and side of house, internal alterations, demolition of garage and modifications to drainage. The application has been withdrawn.

15 Briar Close:  Mrs Cornwell referred to a complaint which had been received from a resident regarding play equipment which has been placed on private land to the rear of 15 Briar Close. 
Mrs Cornwell explained that the matter had been reported to Planning Enforcement and a response had now been received.  She said that a Planning Enforcement Officer had visited the site and had spoken with both the builders and the owner of the property.

It was said that the use of the land for storage of the play equipment was temporary whilst works were being undertaken to the dwelling. The owner also advised the Officer that they had obtained permission from the land owner to use the land on a temporary basis.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that the case file on the issue had been closed and the resident had been informed of the outcome.
6.  To discuss Highways issues: None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 15th September 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

15th September 2014
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